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______________________________________________________________________________ 
June 1, 2021 
 
RESPONSE TO COMMENTS PLANNING BOARD MEETING May 26, 2021 
Swee,  2 Lot Subdivision, Hitchcock Hill Road 
Carmel (T), TM # 53.-2-79.1 
 
Attached herewith please find plans revised to reflect comments as follows: 
 
Mike Carnazza, memo dated May 24, 2021 
 

1.  Pursuant to comments from Mike Carnazza the plans have been revised to include depth and 
width lines on the subdivision plat and site plan.  The values for depth and width have need 
added to the Zoning Schedule.  

2. The existing  building height has been added to the Zoning Schedule.  
3. Lot frontage has been provided for both lots on the Zoning Schedule.  
4. The Zoning Schedule has been added to the Site Plan.  
5. There are no wetlands on this property. 

 
Pat Cleary, memo dated May 26, 2021 
 
        All comments noted.   A response does not appear to be necessary. 
 
Richard Franzetti, memo dated May 12, 2021 
 

1. The proposed project will not result in any construction or disturbance therefore it is not 
believed that any referrals are necessary, except that the Health Department will need to sign 
the plat as a “no jurisdication subdivision” because both lots are over 5 acres in size.  

2. None of these permits are required.  There are no wetlands on this property, State or otherwise.  
See response # 1 above. 

3. No construction is proposed, no property will be disturbed.  A DEC stormwater permit is no 
required.  

4. No public improvements are proposed therefore a bond will not be necessary.  
 
 
Finally, a question was offered as to whether there is a second habitable dwelling unit on Lot # 1.  The 
answer is definitely NO !   
 

John Karell, Jr., P.E. 
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